ORIGINAL OFFICE OF THE

Lawrence W. Dick
612 W. Burnt Cedar Rd.
Lake Almanor, CA 96137
Ph: (530)159-2220

RECUE DE SECRE JARY

104 SEP -7 P 4: 38

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Att: FERC Project 2105 888 First Street, N.E. Washington, DC 20426

Dear Sir,

I would like to express my concerns to you about PG&E's proposed drawing of cold water out of Lake Almanor and the installation of a thermal curtain in the lake. I am a local fisherman, and I have been fishing for all my life, and I know that if the water temperature is too warm, the fish become soft and mushy. Not good fishing! I have fished in lakes that are warm water and the fishing is poor. I have found that water temperature is very important to good fishing.

The proposed diversion of cold water from Lake Almanor, will disrupt the ecology of a lake that has been in existence since the early 20's. The few fish and fisherman on the lower Feather River that might benefit from this man made ecological disaster is minimal and should be stopped. This is a waste of PG&E's money, and a burden on the PG&E's customers, who will eventually pay for this multi million dollar fiasco.

I suspect that the removal of the cold water from the bottom of Lake Almanor will put an end to the trout fishing here. This I am sure will have a major effect on the tourism in the Lake Almanor basin.

I hope that you will do everything possible and to oppose this ecological nightmare.

Say no to thermal curtains in lake Almanor

Sincerely

Sauruy Would